Minutes – General Meeting (September 2011)

Date:
September 20, 2011 

Place: 
Goodwill Career Centre, 255 Horton Street, London, ON

Topic: 
General Membership Meeting

Present:


Amanda Burdick (LLSC); Donna Moore (UWO and Toastmasters); Kym Wolfe (LMFRC); Pedro Almelda (LDCSB); Tim Deslippe (CLL); Len Noens (CLL); Jim Martin (CLL); Vanessa Piccinin CLL); Frances Shamley (Workforce Development); Alice Brona (LACW); Jane Ellyatt (City of London - OW); Lisa Holic (WIL); Beverley Payne (TVDSB); Heather Jeffery (Hutton House); Henry Kooy (City of London); Gloria Pickering (Goodwill); Jenny Stapleton (Concordia College); Carolyn Young (UWO CE); Tom Crouch (LEHC); Monica Giorgini (LEHC); Kristen Caschera (LPL); Maria Forte (LPL); Linda Speers (GCC)

1. Welcome & Introductions: Amanda Burdick and Kym Wolfe (new Co-chairs of LCAE) welcomed everyone to the new location of Goodwill’s Career Centre.  

2. Membership Announcements / Agency Updates:

Beverley Payne – Thames Valley District School Board – Workplace Lead Instructor, Continuing Ed / ESL in the Workplace – Bev discussed the Workplace Literacy Program, with 6 employers now on board. She also gave a curriculum overview of many programs at Wheable.

Heather Jeffery – Hutton House –Heather introduced new funding from Service Canada YES Program and the new GPS (Goals, Preparation and Skills Program for Youth) at Hutton House.  An Open House is planned for September 30 at Cherryhill Village Mall and reservations are requested. Hutton House on Wonderland Road is currently under renovation.

Maria Forte / Kristen Caschera – London Public Library – Maria talked about a new 10 week workshop in November at the Central Library. The London Public Library is looking at ways the library can play a role in helping with Adult Education.

Vanessa Piccinin – London District Catholic School Board, Centre for Lifelong Learning – Vanessa introduced herself as the new Project Coordinator (ALPCV) at CFLL, where she will be looking at ways adult learners can meet their short and long term goals, with an “electronic portfolio” being used to track their progress.

Lisa Holic – WIL Employment Connections – Lisa gave a summary of some of the workshops at WIL, mentioning numbers are down in some. More internationally trained professionals are waitlisted, as well as those clients awaiting GED programs.

Jennifer Stapleton – Concordia College – Jennifer is continuing on as a Member at Large with the LCAE

Len Noens - London District Catholic School Board, Centre for Lifelong Learning – Len updated some of the Adult Programs including ESL and LBS at the St. Patrick campus and thee Employment Learning Centre on Springbank Drive.  The Specialized Language Programs are currently in progress with the Food and Beverage Program expected to begin in November.

Pedro Almelda - LDCSB – Pedro represented the London District Catholic School Board as a Trustee

Tim Deslippe - London District Catholic School Board, Centre for Lifelong Learning – Tim is currently the Vice Principal at the St. Patrick’s campus.

Gloria Pickering – Goodwill’s Career Centre –Gloria introduced her new role as Goodwill’s Staff Employee Development. She provided an update on the new facility, mentioning it serves as the head office for Goodwill Great Lakes Ontario region. With space available, it’s hoped community partners will be able to lease. The next “Brown Bag Luncheon” is October 14th, and there will be an official grand opening in November.

Tom Crouch – London Employment Help Centre – Tom commented on activity at LEHC, indicating both locations are busy, especially the Northland Mall location. He mentioned the job fair being held today at that location, with over 500 visitors attending by late morning. Northland Mall owners are supportive of this new activity in the mall. The next OACDP event, a presentation on Career Development Practitioner accreditation will be held September 21st at Dufferin Hall.  An Ontario Works Consultation will be held at Earl Nichols arena September 29th.   ESCLM celebrates its 15 year anniversary of CAP (Common Assessment Process) October 5th at the Skills Centre.

Jim Martin - London District Catholic School Board, Centre for Lifelong Learning – Jim is the Principal at the CLL. He announced new night school classes commencing September 19th for both adult and non-adult courses.

Alice Brona – London & Area Council of Women; (Retired Public Health Nurse) - Alice suggested a topic for a membership meeting being a discussion on unions, with Gail Warren as a possible speaker.

Linda Speers - Goodwill’s Career Centre – Linda represented the Career Centre as the Counselling Coordinator  

Carolyn Young – Western Continuing Studies – Carolyn announced new classes were starting up and many were full. There’s a strong trend for continuing studies, especially with “online courses”. Project Management is a popular course, being internationally recognized, and is offered on campus to employees, online and on site as well. Two weeks ago, UWO’s Continuing Education celebrated a10th anniversary at its downtown location, with 50+ attendees.

Frances Shamley – Workforce Development (formerly Elgin Middlesex Oxford Local Training Board – Planning is in progress for workforce development for laid off workers, and currently the Board is dealing with the Ford Talbotville Assembly Plant closure (September 15th). Frances is continuing in her role as a volunteer tutor.

Donna Moore - UWO Student Success Centre and Toastmasters–  As an 18 year member of Toastmasters, Donna mentioned there are various Toastmasters programs being offered at numerous locations in London. www.toastmasters.org is the website for interested individuals. As the representative of degree credit programs at UWO, Donna said there is a strong showing of adult learners. The SAGE (Students Age Gracefully through Experience) Program assists adult learners by providing opportunities for social gatherings to connect and gain support in studies. Donna welcomed Carolyn Young to LCAE as her colleague from the Continuing Studies portfolio at Western.  Donna continues as the Treasurer for LCAE.

Amanda Burdick – Literacy Links South Central – Amanda announced that as of September 1st, LLSC is 20 years old and will mark this occasion by hosting a celebratory event on November 10th at the London Convention Centre. Tickets are $50.00, and the event will have a sports focus with Jacques Demer (a former NHL Coach and adult learner) as the guest speaker. Mr. Demer’s personal journey has led him to become an advocate for literacy.

Kym Wolfe - LMFRC – Kym talked about the ESCLM (Employment Sector Council London Middlesex) weekly newsletter as an excellent way to advertise program updates, announcements, job postings, etc. Contact Carol Stewart, Project Manager at carol@esclm.ca if you would like to have information in the ESCLM newsletter.

3. Other Business:  Amanda Burdick announced the anticipated topics and tentative dates for this year’s General Meetings: Note all meetings will run 12:00 - 1:00pm with networking time included. Watch for further updates and venues.  

· October 18 - This first meeting will include a panel discussion concerning adult 

       learners using support services to ease their transition to school. Location will be at              

       UWO Continuing Studies, 2nd floor, Citi Plaza.

· November 15 – Catherine Dishke-Hondzel (Associate, UWO) will speak on her   

       research on how people learn.

· January 17 – Update of the 8 Employment Ontario Service Providers in London

· February 21 – John Dyson (an employee of TD Canada Trust) will speak on 

       managing disabilities as an adult learner

· March 20 – A guest speaker from Literacy Links South Central will do a workshop 

       on the Principles of Clear Writing.

· April 17 – A discussion of online learning (Presenter TBA)

· May 10 – Annual Awards ceremony

· June – AGM date TBA


4. Adjournment
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